
Joint Communiqué #4 
From the RCTA and RUSD Interest-Based Bargaining (IBB) Team 

2020-2021 
September 10 and 11, 2020 

Evaluations 
 
As stated in the Phase 1 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) the team met to finish 
discussion regarding certificated evaluations for the 2020-21 school year.  The team 
realizes that the working and teaching conditions have changed greatly and have come 
to the following agreement.  Only the following certificated employees will be evaluated 
for the 2020-21 school year: 
 

● Probationary 1 and Probationary 2 certificated employees 
● First and second year preschool teachers 
● First and second year Adult School Teachers 
● Certificated employees on an Intern contract 
● Certificated employees on a Temporary contract 
● Certificated employees on an assistance plan 

 
An MOU with more detailed information will be sent to all members by the end of next 
week.  
 

COVID 19 Return to School 
 
The team began discussions about Phase 2. 
 

Future IBB Sessions 
 
Next dates for negotiations:  September 17, 18, 24, and 25, 2020. 
The team will continue negotiating Phases 2-5.  
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Neil Bodine (Facilitator) Teresa Clark 

        Michelle Cortés  Renée Day  
Mays Kakish  Fernando Hurtado 
John McCombs  Laurie Irvin 
Jeanette Prescott Christine Pollitt 
Lindsey Rosa Katie Runyan 
Lawanna Stewart-Barnes Sarah Vigrass 
Kyley Ybarra  Laura Boling (Guest)  
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